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PURPOSE 

The purpose of Education Programs is to raise customer awareness of the benefits of 
energy efficiency and conservation, and Ameren Missouri's energy efficiency programs.  
 

* AVAILABILITY 

Education Programs expire and are not available after 12/31/2021 but are otherwise 
available for all or a portion of the Program Period, and may be offered to either 
commercial or residential customers based on the specified delivery channel(s).  
Education Programs will be available to a target set of customers and include, but 
are not limited to, the following: 
 
Science, Technology, Engineering, and Mathematics (STEM) Education – Curriculum for 
high school students focused on aspects of energy generation and delivery with 
particular emphasis on consumption and energy efficient equipment and behaviors. 

Home Building Code Compliance – Education provided to builders, sub-contractors, 
designers, and others in the home building industry that are focused on high-energy 
impact measures that are commonly missed in residential code compliance. 

Workplace Employee Education – Designed to educate residential customers at their 
workplace on energy use, tactics to reduce energy consumption and to promote long-
term energy savings. 

Smart Home Energy Management – Educates residential customers about Smart Home Energy 
Management products and availability, to advance and increase adoption of those 
technologies. 

Real Estate Audits – Designed to use real estate institutions as a channel to 
encourage the use of home energy audits to improve home performance prior to the 
purchase of a new home.   

Building Operator Certification (BOC) – BOC is a nationally-recognized, competency-
based training and certification program for operations and maintenance staff working 
in commercial, institutional, or industrial buildings.  BOC achieves measurable 
energy savings in the operation of public facilities and commercial buildings by 
training individuals directly responsible for day-to-day operations. 

 
PROGRAM PROVISIONS 

The Program Administrator will provide the necessary services to deliver education 
through targeted channels. Education programs incorporate various Program Partners and 
delivery strategies. Additional program details may be found at 
AmerenMissouri.com/energyefficiencyeducation.   
 
The Program Administrator may partner with other utilities (i.e. gas and water 
utilities) to create synergies. 
 

*Indicates Change. 


